
Petitions received during the Regulation 18 Development Strategy Consultation Stage of 

Medway’s Local Plan (March to June 2018) 

 

Two petitions were received during this consultation period: 

 

1) Lodge Hill Petition – 11,408 signatures 

The statement accompanying this petition said: 

I care about the nation's best sites for wildlife, and I care about Lodge Hill and its nightingales.  
 
I am writing to remind you that Medway Council has a duty to avoid damaging our nationally 
important wildlife sites.  
  
Thousands of people have already repeatedly spoken out to protect Lodge Hill from development. 
Despite all of those voices, the new draft Medway Local Plan continues to promote development 
options that all threaten to seriously damage Lodge Hill Site of Special Scientific Interest (SSSI) and 
the nation's most important population of nightingales.  
  
Please remove any development within the Lodge Hill SSSI from your Local Plan, and ensure there is a 
protective buffer between the SSSI and any new housing around it. 
 

 

2) Hoo Peninsula community response Petition – 843 signatures 

The statement accompanying this petition can be found on the next page: 






